
Submitter: Eric Burns 

On Behalf Of:  

Committee: Senate Committee On Health Care 

Measure, Appointment or Topic: HB3127 

Hello, 

 

I am a licensed Funeral Director Apprentice in the State of Oregon. I care for families 

in Tigard, Beaverton, Tualitin, Sherwood and Portland. Having medical professionals 

sign via the Electronic Death Registry System (OVERS) helps families get their loved 

ones death certificates sooner and more efficiently. The biggest delay for families is 

having the Dr sign the death certificate. Requiring an in OVERS signature makes it 

easier on everyone serving the families in a time of grief; and also makes it more 

effective and efficient on Drs offices, their nurses, PAs and staff and on Funeral Care 

staff. 

 

Thank you, 

Eric 

 


